
 

SOUTH WAIRARAPA DISTRICT COUNCIL  

31 OCTOBER 2012 
   
 

AGENDA ITEM D3 
 

CORPORATE SUPPORT GROUP REPORT 
   
 

Purpose of Report 
To update Councillors on the Corporate Support Group activities. 

Recommendations 
Officers recommend that the Council: 

1. Receive the information.  

2. Approve an amendment to the minutes of 27 June 2012, page 3, item  
C1, to include a third recommendation, ‘To adopt the revised 
Gambling Venues Policy’ and that these corrected minutes become 
the official record. 

3. Consider the recommendation from the Maori Standing Committee. 

4. Adopt the 2011/12 Statutory Annual Report. 

5. Adopt the Summary 2011/12 Annual Report. 

1. Executive Summary  

The statutory audit has been the focus since the last Council meeting. 

The audit team of four to six has completed their field work (at the time of 
writing) and the Statutory Annual Report will be adopted at this Council 
meeting. 

Apart from the matters raised in the memo sent out earlier, there were no 
material changes raised by the audit team. 

We have appointed Susan Mitchell as Records and Archives officer, who 
takes over from Gay Reed following Gay’s retirement. 

2. Discussion 

2.1 Operating System Replacement 
The operating system replacement continues as planned with all key 
modules installed and running. Additional training will take place over the 
next few months to ensure we get the best out of the system. 
 



 

2.2 Annual Report for the year ended 30 June 2012 
The Annual Report for adoption will be tabled. 

Apart from the changes signalled in my earlier memo, no other material 
changes are required. 

2.3 Monthly Financial Statements 
Financial statements for the three months ended 30 September are 
presented for review. 

Also included are financial statements for the two months ended 31 August 
for the record. 

2.4 Rate Arrears 
Efforts continue on rate arrears. The table below outlines the situation as at 
10 September 2012, and excludes multi ownership Maori land. 
 
Date Amount 

$’000 

Number Days since 
instalment 

due 

SWDC 
component 

$’000 

(81%) 

30 June 2011 $851 631 31 $689 

1 August 2011 $780 463 64 $632 

28 November 2011 $969 760 7 $785 

1 March 2012 $925 690 7 $740 

16 March 2012 $830 602 23 $672 

23 March 2012 $790 555 30 $640 

1 June 2012 $855 722 10 $692 

19 June 2012 $730 632 31 $591 

10 September 2012 $947  21 $767 

 
The fragility of rate arrears has unfortunately reared its ugly head. I have 
no view on why this instalment has increased, however we will be pursuing 
the outstanding amounts as usual. 
 
An updated report will be tabled. 
 

2.5 Revision of Council Minutes 27 June 2012 
It has come to light that the minutes of 27 June 2012 have been resolved to 
be correct with an error that needs to be corrected.  The intention of Council 
was to adopt the recommendations as presented in the Gambling Venues 
Policy Report which were: 

1. To adopt the revised Gambling Venues Policy. 



2. To adopt the Draft Board Venues Policy and release the document 
for public consultation in accordance with the special consultative 
procedure. 

 

The minutes were as follows: 

C1. Gambling Venues Policy Report 
Council considered the report and agreed that the changes made as a 
result of a submission from the TAB clarified the policy. 
COUNCIL RESOLVED (DC2012/96):  
1. To receive the information. 
2. To adopt the Draft Board Venues Policy and release the document 

for public consultation in accordance with the special consultative 
procedure. 
 (Moved Cr Napier/Seconded Cr Sexton) Carried 

 
 

2.6 Recommendation from Maori Standing Committee 
The following recommendation was received from the Maori Standing 
Committee.  If Council endorse the recommendation then Infrastructure and 
Services would assess that section of Cape Palliser Road to see how it could 
best be altered and whether there were any archaeological implications 
associated with removing the cattlestop, smoothing the bump in the road 
and making provision for two traffic lanes.  

MSC RESOLVED (MSC 2012/41) to recommend to Council that the cattlestop 
on Cape Palliser Road at the Ngawi washpool be removed for safety reasons. 
(Moved Te Whaiti/Seconded Te Maari) Carried 

 

 
Contact Officer: Paul Crimp, Group Manager Corporate Support 

 


























